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State of ‘idaho
DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

Western Region, 2735 Airport Way, Boise, Idaho 83705-5082 - (208) 334-2190
FAX (208) 334-2348

DIRK KEMPTHORNE
Governor

January 11, 2005 KARL J. DREHER
Director

NATE JONES AND ANNE REYNOLDS
2240 E MAPLE DR
KING HILL ID 83633

RE: APPLICATION FOR TRANSFER PACKET
Dear Mr. Jones and Ms. Reynolds:

During the Little Canyon Creek water district meeting, Anne Reynolds came and talked
to me regarding a ditch and point of diversion that had been moved. During the
conversation, I told Ms. Reynolds that I would send her a copy of the transfer information
and call tell her the contact for Barber/Caven’s water rights. The information in our
records show that Jerry L. Caven of 6874 Fairview, Boise, ID 83704, telephone number
(208) 322-5600 represents the ranch.

I have included a packet of information to complete a transfer that will allow you to
change your point of diversion to the new location. Once approved this transfer will
allow you to legally use a new point of diversion for your irrigation needs.

I have also included a pamphlet called “Idaho Statutes Pertaining to Canals and Lateral.”
This pamphlet tells you your rights in regards to someone removing your ditch. You
want to read statutes 42-902, 42-1207, 18-4301, and 18-4308. It is very illegal to remove
a ditch from your property that delivers water to another individual. This is civil matter,
so you will need to retain an attorney. I strongly recommend that you do so, since it the
statutes seem very clear on land owners who have someone else’s ditch running across
their property.

If you have any questions or concerns please contact me at the above address.
Respectfully,

QI -

Daniel A. Nelson
Sr. Water Right Agent



